
I am currently the 9-12 Family & Consumer Sciences (FACS) Teacher and Family, Career, & Community 

Leaders of America (FCCLA) Advisor in Enterprise, OR. I support HB 2413. The CTE programs in our 

school provide hands-on learning experiences and life skills learning opportunities. Throughout my years 

of teaching, I have concluded that students who participate in CTE Programs and CTSOs are more well-

rounded, develop stronger leadership & interpersonal skills, are more involved in the school & 

community, and they participate in more community service & service learning opportunities. In 

addition, these students are more successful after graduation. These programs are very valuable to 

every student, so I am in complete support of HB 2413. 


